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By City Clerk at 10:40 am, Jan 13, 2021

City of Newton

Legal Notice
Monday, February 8, 2021

A Public Hearing will be held on Monday, February 8, 2021, at 7:00PM, before the PLANNING AND
DEVELOPMENT BOARD and the ZONING & PLANNING COMMITTEE of the Newton City Council for
the purpose of hearing the following petition at which time all parties interested in this item shall
be heard. Notice will be published Monday, January 25, 2021 and Monday, February 1, 2021 in
The Boston Globe and Wednesday, February 3, 2021 in the Newton Tab, with a copy posted
online and in a conspicuous place at Newton City Hall.

Please Note: Due to the COVID-19 state of emergency, this meeting will be virtual and can be
attended by desktop, laptop, tablet, or smartphone by visiting the following link:
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89367591104 . The meeting can also be accessed by telephone
by dialing 1-646-558-8656 and entering the Meeting ID: 893 6759 1104

The final agenda will be posted online on Friday, February 5, 2021 at:
https://www.newtonma.gov/government/city-clerk/city-council/-folder-1028. If the State of
Emergency is terminated or if the Governor's Order suspending certain provisions of open meeting
law is rescinded, this meeting will be held on the Second Floor of City Hall, 1000 Commonwealth
Avenue, Newton. Please call the Clerk’s office at 617-796-1210 for more information. Copies of the
proposed changes and accompanying materials are available at the City Clerk’s office or can be
found online at https://www.newtonma.gov/government/city-clerk/city-council/council-
standing-committees/zoning-planning-committee

#485-20 Economic Development Commission requesting City Ordinance amendments

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION requesting an amendment of Sections
4.4.1 (Business, Mixed Use & Manufacturing Districts), 6.4.28 (Research and
Development), and 6.5.9 (Laboratory and Research Facility) in order to clarify
inconsistencies in the way Research and Development is treated in the use tables
and definitions. Providing clarity in where Research and Development uses are
allowed is necessary to diversity Newton’s Economy, make Newton competitive
with surrounding communities in attracting 21 century industries and jobs, and
raise Newton’s commercial tax revenue and implement recommendation from the
2019 Newton Strategic Plan (Camoin study).




